CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  WEDNESDAY 29th April, 2015.

Present:  Cllrs: Alan Price (Chairman), Lindon Richards, Jill Morgan, Roger Lamb, Gerald Thomas, 

                         Brynley Morris
Apologies:  Cllr. 
In attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Community Clerk
1. The minutes of the last meeting held on the 25th March, 2015, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. R Lamb, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

2. Matters Arising 
· Purchase of closed toilet facility.  The Clerk was asked to send officer details to Cllr. Alan Price.

· Defribrillator – St. John Ambulance training on the 18th May in Mathry Community Hall at 6.30pm for all interested.
· Potholes – the Clerk was asked to report more potholes needing repair on the road from Mathry, left of Cross House to Glandwr and Square and Compass.

3. FINANCE 
     Account information:  balance of current act as at 29th April, 2015 - £2451.72.



 Payments requested:  

4. PLANNING
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

PCNPA

NP/15/0220:  Carreg Sampson, Abercastle – first floor extension at rear with alterations to existing fenestrations and inclusion of external platform.  The Councillors approved the extension at the back but not the external platform with the doors which will not be in keeping with the building.  The external platform overlooks  the Abercastle Boat Owners picnic area and members of the public will have to walk beneath it to gain access to the public toilets.
5. CORRESPONDENCE 
a) Ombudsman – revised guidance on the Code of Conduct received.  The Clerk was asked to download a copy and send link to Cllr. Alan Price.
b) Hywel Dda University Health Board – Lets Talk Health – information on forthcoming consultation events to provide information and feedback received.
c) Twinning Committee – response to email requesting copies of accounts received.  For further discussion.
d) St David’s Housing Project – request for Mathry CC representative received.  Cllr. Jill Morgan and the Clerk would become members of the Land Trust.  Cllr. Alan Price will be the Mathry CC representation.






e) Secondary Education Consultation – request by parents group Your Child, Your Say for the Council to make a formal response to the proposals to remove the 6th Form from Ysgol Bro Gwaun received together with copy of Schools for the Future document. 
f) Mathry Community Forum – copy of minutes from 16th March received  – next meeting 5th May. 
g) PCC – newsletter – Update on Secondary Education received. 
h) PCC -  email reply re query about Castlemorris Animal Sanctuary received. The Clerk was asked to reply asking for action with regard to the wooden chalet builldings as presumably these do not have  protected species nesting within.


6. ASSET REGISTER
In progress.   The insured value of the Community Hall is currently £298,000 and the contents are £5,500.  The Clerk was asked to find out whether it should be the insured value of the hall or the whole site value that should be registered.


7. YELLOW LINES
The Clerk was asked to chase up the yellow lines agreed by PCC with Cllr. Alan Price outside the old shop last year.


8. MATHRY CHURCH

Cllr. Alan Price will find out if solar panels are going to be fitted to the church roof.

9. ANNUAL MEETING

Special date for this year – Friday 22nd May at 7.00pm, to be preceded by the Ordinary Meeting.

Ordinary meetings will revert to the third Monday in the month thereafter.

Signed ………………………………………….
Date   ……………………………….

